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 Renovation Updates 

         

As you can see from the photo that was in last week’s Florida Catholic publication, Bishop Dewane visited our parish and walked through the church with Fr. Piotr to see the progress of our repairs and renovation. At this point, the church was being painted and the new light bulbs were being installed. The tile has started to be laid down, and as you can see, it is very beautiful. The surface of the tile is a non-slip cream color with a lot of ‘movement‘ in the shading. The painters have progressed to ϐinish the scope of the interior, barring some details that need to be completed. They have spackled and ϐilled in where it was necessary and they have identiϐied and addressed  some minor repairs as well. The bathrooms, gift shop and sacristy, as well as the choir rooms, were also ϐinished.  Between the fresh paint in a lighter color, the new LED bulbs, and the cream-colored porcelain tile, the church interior almost glows. We have also changed over to LED lightbulbs so that we can be more energy efϐicient. Not only will we be “green” and reduce our carbon footprint, we will also be reducing our monthly electric bill. Through these changes, we have effectively created a much brighter environment. This will help us all to see our Parish Family’s joy-ϐilled faces more clearly as we come to worship the Lord !   

Special Thank You  We would like to recognize the Knights of Columbus for their generous offering of $1547 to Fr. Piotr for repairs on the church. This money was originally accepted from St. Mary’s Seminary in Orchard Lake, Michigan, where Fr. Piotr graduated from.  Their hurricane donation is a blessing and we would like to extend a very special thank you to both ! 

Bishop Frank J. Dewane, left, gets an inside look at the ongoing hurricane damage renovations taking place at St. Katharine Drexel parish in Cape Coral June 1 by Fr. Piotr Zugaj, Administrator. (from Florida Catholic) 
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SKD Car Stickers SKD magnetic bumper stickers are available in the parish office at the price of $4. You can purchase them Monday through Friday, 10 am until 3 pm. Office closed for lunch 12:30 until 1:30. Or email judy@drexelcc.org. All proceeds benefit the youth going to World Youth Day Panama next January. Please support the youth attending World Youth Day 2019 by donating and recycling your used printer cartridges and old cell phones. There are two green recycle boxes in the Faith Formation Building and one in the church where you can drop off both used cell phones and used printer cartridges. Thank you.  
Share the Journey Continues The Diocese of Venice continues to promote "Share the Journey", a worldwide two-year initiative of Pope Francis. The Diocese continues to run a series in the Mustard Seed designed to answer questions focusing more specifically on Refugee Resettlement. This will serve as an aide to build bridges of reconciliation, understanding and hospitality, in keeping with the spirit of Share the Journey. The topics covered include: "What Does the Gospel Say About Refugees?", "What is the Economic Impact?" and "Are Refugees a Burden?", etc.  Please see our parish website at www.drexelcc.org for more information. 
Coming Up June 26 - Calendar mtg June 30 - Legion of Mary, 9:30-1 June 30/July 1 - Diabetic Food Drive  

Calendar meeting Reminder—there will be a Calendar Meeting on Tues., June 26, 7 pm in Faith Formation bldg., west wing. 
Bereavement Support Group News Carrie Daniels will be facilitating the Bereavement Support Group on the first Monday of the month and sometimes on the third Monday at 2 pm. Donna Ramirez, who has been facilitating the Bereavement Support Group for over 6 years along with Betty Coburn and Shawn Kopko, will be helping Carrie on the third Monday. Carrie is a LCSW CT (Licensed Clinical Social Worker and Certified in Thanatology) with over 20 years offering bereavement counseling. Betty has been facilitating this group for the last 17 years with Shawn joining her 4 years ago. They feel very blessed to have had this opportunity to serve St. Katharine Drexel Parish. This ministry will always remain in their heart and prayers.   
Friends & Family of St Katharine Drexel Come and join us - Rome to Milan. Aug 08 to 18, 2019. Deposit $250 p/P due Sep 20,2018. Call Geraci Travel 239-540-2222 or Ann Vella 239-770-4555 or 989-595-3754.      

Bulletin Early Deadline Due to the 4th of July holiday, the early deadline for the July 8 bulletin will be Wednesday, June 27, 12 noon. 

Thank You The Council of Catholic Women thanks our wonderful parishioners who came over to our Father’s Day bake sale last weekend. Every single piece of bakery was sold and the cakes that were decorated by the children... and some adults were awesome! Pictured below are Mathis, 
Lena, Jade, and Zion , Elizabeth and Jeff O’Connell. 

 

Deceit 

Reason deceives us; conscience, never. 
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Save the Date Oct. 13 
Mary & Me Conference, sponsored by SKD CCW, open to men and women - Nikki Kingsley, Christian Convert, 
Evangelist, and Author Nikki Kingsley’s remarkable journey of faith began in Karachi, Pakistan, where she was born into a Muslim family. As the result of a marriage ‘arranged’ by her parents, according to the traditions of their culture, Nikki went through a dark period of many years living an existence of fear, manipulation, and coercion. She joined the line of courageous women who have dared to escape the oppression of Islamic culture when eighteen years ago, she arrived in the United States with her two young children with the hope of providing a new life of freedom for her son and daughter. She fought through the family and culture dictates that followed her, and thanks to the equal rights and laws of America built a new life for herself and her children. She discovered the promise found in the dream called America. Not long after, she met her present husband and is now happily married. Despite her newly found opportunities, Nikki realized that she was still searching. Through an extraordinary series of mystical experiences and encounters, Nikki came to understand that what she was looking for was found in the person of Jesus Christ. This fundamental truth led Nikki to seriously question and reconsider the 

Muslim faith she was raised in and practiced for forty years. Her decisions ultimately led her to choose between God and family–– culture and traditions. What is the Truth? This burning question led Ms. Kingsley to journey from Islam to Christianity. A compelling speaker, Nikki now shares her life-changing story ...a story of a journey from the culture, faith, and traditions of the East to the freedom in the West that allowed her to ϐind redemption and salvation in Jesus Christ.  Nikki Kingsley’s message is one of hope and faith that even when all seemed dark and lost, the Light of Christ came to transform and dispel the darkness. Nikki Kingsley’s dynamic account of her faith journey from darkness into Light is detailed in her book, Thirst for 
Truth: From Mohammad to Jesus. You may visit Nikki  at www.NikkiKingsley.com. 
Rosary In thanksgiving to our Blessed Mother for her intercession for all of our parish family’s needs, we have been praying the rosary before the 12:30 Mass every Sunday in May. Every week, the amount of people that have been joining us has increased and we are very happy to assist the Mother of Our Church in praying for her intentions. Therefore, we will continue to pray the rosary every Sunday before the 12:30 Mass. We invite you to join us to be part of this very special time of prayer.  

Parish News We are now celebrating Mass in our parish hall while renovations are under way in the church. Please note that the tabernacle is present in the sanctuary and we ask that out of respect for the True Presence that silence is observed. Any and all conversations can be participated in outside of the hall. Reconciliation will be in the back room on the left side of the church. At this time we will be closing the church /hall every evening at 9 p.m. because we will not be equipped to have 24 hour accessibility. We are sorry for this temporary inconvenience. In addition, we ask that everyone observe the No Parking areas so that in case of an emergency, ambulances and ϐire trucks can get through. Please do not park around the circle drive, except for designated parking spaces. There is a large amount of handicap parking spaces to accommodate everyone’s needs, in addition to parking behind the hall and both parking lots. As a reminder, the Parish Gift Shop is located in the rear of the church in the kitchen. Come visit us.  Thank you for understanding. Let us pray together for our parish as we grow our needs and ask the Holy Spirit to guide us through it all in a cohesive manner. 
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Attention Physicians, Medical and Premedical Students  The SW Florida Guild of the Catholic Medical Association is sponsoring a unique short-course in philosophy, primarily designed for physicians. The Philosophy Behind Bioethics, A Catholic Perspective, will be a 3-part seminar on three Sat-urday mornings, July 14th, July 28th and August 11th at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Fort Myers. The goal is to backϐill our knowledge of the philosophic traditions of the Catholic Faith to gain a better understanding of our bioethical teachings.  
Our	teacher, Timothy Kearns, PhD, is an Adjunct Professor of Philosophy from the University of Connecticut and an Adjunct Professor of Theology at our own Diocese of Venice Institute for Catholic Studies and Formation. There will be a continental breakfast buffet each day. 
Enrollment	is limited to 25 physicians, medical and premedical students. Allied health practitioners will be welcomed as space allows after July 1st. The cost is $125 for all three seminars or you’re welcome to attend individual events for $50 each.   
To	register:	https://www.123signup.com/register?id=hcncm 
For	more	information,	visit the registration site, or contact Dr. Steve Hannan by cell 239-849-6908 or by email, shan-nan0@comcast.net. 

Youth Group 

    

SKD Youth attended Camp Veritas in Lake Placid, FL June 4-10. Their philosophy of “play & pray” made for an awesome week of swimming in the Lake, soccer, basket ball, using the GIANT slip & slide, volleyball, Eucharistic Adoration, Mass, Confessions, & Praise and Worship music. They played with Dominican priests & sisters during the day, and heard their testimonies at night. Our youth came home revived and encouraged in their desire to grow ever closer to our Lord & our Lady.  
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Around the Community and Diocese 
Word	 of	 Life	 -	 “Religion [cannot] be relegated to the inner sanctum of personal life, without in luence on societal and 
national life.”  - Pope Francis, Evangelii gaudium, 183. © 2013 Libreria Editrice Vaticana. Used with permission.  

Safe	Environment	Training	-	As part of the Safe Environment Program, the Diocese of Venice requires that all employees and those volunteers who work with children and/or vulnerable adults be ϐingerprinted and trained in Safe Environment. For more information, please visit the Diocesan website www.dioceseofvenice.org/safeenvironment. Report all abuses against minors to the Florida Department of Children and Families at 800-962-2873. To report abuse by Diocesan personnel or volunteers, please also call the Diocesan Victims Assistance Coordinator, Barbara DiCocco at 941-416-6114.  
Save	the	Dates	&	Mark	Your	Calendars	- The following important events will include exciting speakers, opportunities for sharing of the Faith, the Mass and much more. The Diocesan Men's Conference will be held on Saturday, February 2 and the Diocesan Women's Conference will be held Saturday, February 16. Both Conferences take place at Bishop Verot Catholic High School in Fort Myers with specific details and registration information available in the coming months. 	
Pope	Francis	Prayer	Intention	for	June	- That social networks may work towards that inclusiveness which respects others 
for their differences. 

       Readings For The Week Monday: 2 Kgs 17:5-8, 13-15a, 18; Ps 60:3-5, 12-13; Mt 7:1-5 Tuesday: 2 Kgs 19:9b-11, 14-21, 31-35a, 36; Ps 48:2-4, 10-11; Mt 7:6, 12-14 Wednesday: 2 Kgs 22:8-13; 23:1-3; Ps 119:33-37, 40; Mt 7:15-20 Thursday: 2 Kgs 24:8-17; Ps 79:1b-5, 8, 9; Mt 7:21-29 Friday: Vigil: Acts 3:1-10; Ps 19:2-5; Gal 1:11-20; Jn 21:15-19 Day: Acts 12:1-11; Ps 34:2-9; 2 Tm 4:6-8, 17-18; Mt 16:13-19 Saturday: Lam 2:2, 10-14, 18-19; Ps 74:1b-7, 20-21; Mt 8:15-17 Sunday: Wis 1:13-15; 2:23-24; Ps 30:2, 4-6, 11-13; 2 Cor 8:7, 9, 13-15; Mk 5:21-43 [5:21-24, 35b-43] 

Letter From Our Bishop Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, The Peter's Pence Collection supports Pope Francis as he reaches out in kindness and charity to those who are suffering. The Holy Father is the pilgrim of charity for Catholics everywhere. Your generosity helps ease the struggle of those who are most marginalized throughout the world and shows them the tender love of God.  This Collection gives each of us the opportunity to be pilgrims of charity and unite us with the concerns of the Holy Fa-ther. Our gifts to the annual Peter's Pence Collection help the Holy Father provide emergency assistance to the most dis-advantaged and those in need around the world, as well as to strengthen dioceses, religious orders, and struggling par-ishes when they need it most. The Diocese of Venice is scheduled to hold the Peter's Pence Collection on the weekend of June 30 & July 1, 2018. Your generous support of this collection has ensured that the Successor of Peter is able to respond to those most in need throughout our world. Thank you for your generosity! I take this opportunity to extend to you my continued consideration and my prayers! Sincerely yours in Christ, 
+ Frank J. Dewane 
Bishop of the Diocese of Venice in Florida  
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